October 23, 2023
Re: Howard Rd. Switching Station and Transmission Line Project

Dear CPS Energy Customer,

Thank you for allowing us to serve your energy needs. We are writing to update you on the
project at 14385 State Highway 16 South to construct a new switching station and reroute
existing high-voltage transmission lines. The project supports electric reliability in your
neighborhood. We announced the project in a letter dated October 7, 2022.

The project is progressing well and we will incorporate the transmission line portion of the
project soon. The majority of the transmission line work will be completed on CPS Energy’s
property; however, there are a few portions of transmission line that will be rebuilt outside of our
property, but within the transmission Right-of-Way.

We do not anticipate any power outages while the work is being performed.
Transmission work is expected to begin October 30, 2023. The contractor, Utility Construction
Services (UCS), will replace existing transmission line foundations, towers and wire with new

transmission poles and wire. The expected project duration is approximately 1.5 years.

If you have any questions or concerns about this important project, you may contact me at (210)
289-9685 or by email at dtotto@cpsenergy.com.

We appreciate your patience and understanding while we complete this work to better serve
you.

Sincerely,

Daniel Otto, P.E., PMP, MBA
Manager of S&T Regulatory Support / Senior Project Manager- Howard Rd.
EDS Project Management

500 McCullough « San Antonio, Texas 78215
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